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City of Elko  ) 

County of Elko ) 

State of Nevada )     SS July 9, 2019 

 

The City Council of the City of Elko, State of Nevada met for a regular meeting 

beginning at 4:00 p.m., Tuesday, July 9, 2019. 

 

 This meeting was called to order by Mayor Reece Keener. 

 

CALL TO ORDER 
 

ROLL CALL 

  

Mayor Present: Reece Keener  

 

Council Present: Councilman Robert Schmidtlein 

Councilman Chip Stone  

   Councilman Bill Hance 

 

Council Absent: Councilwoman Mandy Simons 

 

City Staff Present: Curtis Calder, City Manager 

Scott Wilkinson, Assistant City Manager 

   Ryan Limberg, Utilities Director 

   Kelly Wooldridge, City Clerk 

   Michele Rambo, Development Manager 

   Jeff Ford, Building Official 

   Bob Thibault, Civil Engineer 

   Candi Quilici, Accounting Manager 

   Dennis Strickland, Public Works Director 

   Mike Haddenham, WRF Superintendent 

   James Wiley, Parks and Recreation Director 

   Jim Foster, Airport Manager 

   Matt Griego, Fire Chief 

Jack Snyder, Fire Department 

John Holmes, Fire Marshal 

Ben Reed, Police Chief 

Ty Trouten, Police Captain 

Diann Byington, Recording Secretary 

 

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 

 

COMMENTS BY THE GENERAL PUBLIC 

 

Pursuant to N.R.S. 241, this time is devoted to comments by the public, if any, and 

discussion of those comments. No action may be taken upon a matter raised under this 

item on the agenda until the matter itself has been specifically included on a successive 

agenda and identified as an item for possible action. ACTION WILL NOT BE TAKEN 
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There were no public comments. 

 

Mayor Keener said, at the 4th of July celebration, the City of Elko was presented with a nice 

certificate of appreciation from Elko County for our ongoing support of the fireworks show. 

 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  June 25, 2019  Regular Session 

 

The minutes were approved by general consent. 
 

I. PRESENTATIONS 

 

B. Reading of a proclamation by the Mayor recognizing Tuesday, August 6, 2019 as 

“National Night Out” and matters related thereto. INFORMATION ONLY – 

NON ACTION ITEM 

 

Mayor Keener read the proclamation. 

 

Chief Reed spoke about the upcoming event. 

 

II. PERSONNEL 

 

A. Employee Introductions: 

 

1) Nathaniel Bradford, Patrol Officer, Police Department 

Present and introduced. 

 

Mayor Keener stated that the Police Department will have an officer retiring soon and invited 

Chief Reed to speak about it. 

 

Chief Reed said a few words about working with Fred McKown and presented him with an 

appreciation plaque.  There were a lot of officers present to see him off. 

 

Fred McKown, Police Patrol IV Advanced, thanked his brothers and sisters he works with.  He 

stated he couldn’t ask for a better group of people to have worked with for so many years. 

 

I. PRESENTATIONS (Cont.) 
 

C. Semi-Annual Update on the Fire Department by Fire Chief Matt Griego, and 

matters related thereto. INFORMATION ONLY - NON ACTION ITEM 

 

Jack Snyder, Deputy Fire Chief gave a presentation (Exhibit “A”). 

 

A. Update by the Nevada League of Cities and Municipalities, Executive Director 

Wes Henderson, on the Legislative Session and League Activities, and matters 

related thereto. INFORMATION ONLY – NON ACTION ITEM 

 

Wes Henderson was not present. 
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III.  APPROPRIATIONS 

 

A. Review and possible approval of Warrants, and matters related thereto. FOR 

POSSIBLE ACTION 

 

** A motion was made by Councilman Stone, seconded by Councilman Schmidtlein, to 

approve the general warrants.   

The motion passed unanimously.  (4-0) 

  

B. Review and possible approval of Ruby Mountain Lock & Safe Warrants, and 

matters related thereto. FOR POSSIBLE ACTION 

 

** A motion was made by Councilman Schmidtlein, seconded by Councilman Stone, to 

approve the Ruby Mountain Lock & Safe warrants.   
 

The motion passed.  (3-0 Councilman Hance abstained.) 
   

C. Review, consideration, and possible issuance of final acceptance for the WRF 

Secondary Clarifier #3 Project, and matters related thereto. FOR POSSIBLE 

ACTION 

 

The project has been completed. Change orders totaled $105,238.22. 62 Days of 

liquidated damages were assessed at the contract rate of $1,000.00 per calendar 

day. This amounted to a reduction in cost of $62,000.00. RL 

 

Ryan Limberg, Utilities Director, asked Bob Thibault to play a video showing the construction of 

the project.  The project is complete.  He went over the change orders and liquidated damages.  

There is a letter included in the packet from the general contractor, Gerber Construction, 

requesting the liquidated damages be reduced. 

 

Mark Nielson, Gerber Construction, Lehi, UT, thanked council for the opportunity to take a 

minute or two to speak.  He wrote a letter that is included in the packet.  He takes pride in the 

completed project and he hopes it serves the city for many decades.  They had a great working 

relationship on site with Mike Haddenham and Eric Lattin.  The project had challenges.  They 

were late and took more than the contract allotted time to complete the project.  The biggest 

reason he asks for a reduction in the liquated damages is because he didn’t think the damages 

were worth that much.  The plant didn’t lack capacity and there weren’t issues by not having that 

clarifier online.   

 

Councilman Schmidtlein asked, with the change order items, were you awarded any additional 

days. 

 

Mr. Nielson answered yes, they were, about 15 days. 

 

Councilman Schmidtlein asked if the 15 days were fair for the extra work awarded. 

 

Mr. Nielson answered yes. 
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Councilman Schmidtlein asked if there were any weather days. 

 

Mr. Limberg answered there were some work stoppage days.   

 

Mr. Nielson said the timeframe talked about included the Christmas and the holiday seasons.  

They wanted their guys to spend the holidays with their families. 

 

Councilman Schmidtlein said he is a contractor and has paid liquidated damages.  He thought 

Fridays should have been worked.  There are days that should have been utilized for work.  We 

go through this on various projects and they have a responsibility as a contractor.  It’s not fair.  

There may not have been a huge demand for the clarifier but they also had the responsibility to 

meet commitments.   

 

Mayor Keener said this did fall over the holiday season and perhaps they can exclude some 

holiday days.  He also felt they should be given some days for the excessive ground water. 

 

Curtis Calder, City Manager, said there has been more ground water and some allowances have 

been given for that.  We have struggled with that on all of our projects lately.  He didn’t think it 

would be out of line to waive some days, perhaps 10 days for an allowance for something like 

that. 

 

Mr. Nielson said the water was a significant issue.  The geotechnical report gave a dewatering 

pumping range but that range is difficult to bid from.   

 

Mayor Keener called for public comment without a response. 

 

Councilman Stone thought Mr. Nielson was asking for mercy.  They have done other projects for 

us and we have a good relationship.  He thought some holiday days and dewatering days would 

be fair to keep the relationship in good working order. 

 

Councilman Hance said he has had the liquidated damages come down like a hammer.  What 

was in the 62 days that took so much to get finished? 

 

Mr. Limberg thought it was due to a delayed start to the project.   

 

Mayor Keener said he was amenable to the waiving of 10 days for the liquidated damages. 

 

Councilman Schmidtlein said 10 days is the maximum he will go. 

  

** A motion was made by Councilman Stone, seconded by Councilman Hance, 

regarding the WRF Secondary Clarifier No. 3 project, to reduce the fees down to $52,000 

from $62,000.  

The motion passed unanimously.  (4-0) 
   

**Please also see a motion for Final Acceptance at the end of the meeting.** 
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D. Review, consideration, and possible approval of an award of bid for AIP-50 

Pavement Maintenance, conditioned on FAA AIP Grant award, and matters 

related thereto.  FOR POSSIBLE ACTION   

 

Sealed bids were opened on May 10, 2019. The City received two bids. Maxwell 

Asphalt Inc. was the low bidder with a bid of $1,243,036.85. Minor irregularities 

were found with both bids. Bid documents allow for minor irregularities. Jviation 

Inc. reviewed the bids and recommended awarding the bid to Maxwell Asphalt 

Inc. pending City Council and FAA approval and Funding. This project has two 

(2) schedules. Schedule One (1) is the Federal amount of $1,211,576.85. Schedule 

Two (2) is the Non-Federal amount of $31,460.00.  JF 

 

Jim Foster, Airport Manager, explained the bid documents were included in the agenda packet.  

There were two bids for the project and the lowest bidder was Maxwell.  He asked that the 

motion be that it be awarded depending upon FAA funding. 

 

Mayor Keener asked if Attorney Stanton looked at this.   

 

Mr. Foster answered no but Council can waive the minor irregularities.   

 

** A motion was made by Councilman Schmidtlein, seconded by Councilman Stone, to 

award a bid to Maxwell Asphalt Inc. for AIP50 Project 3-32-0005-050-2019 pending FAA 

grant award and approval with minor irregularities that are immaterial to the pricing that 

was submitted, and contingent upon FAA grant funding.   

 

The motion passed unanimously.  (4-0) 

  

E. Review, consideration, and possible approval to enter into a Professional Services 

Agreement with Carter Engineering for the Design of the Cedar Street 

Reconstruction Project Phase 3, in the amount of $125,000.00, and matters related 

thereto. FOR POSSIBLE ACTION 

 

As Carter Engineering performed the design for Phase 1 and Phase 2, there would 

be a substantial savings to the City to award this agreement to Carter Engineering, 

as much of the work performed in Phase 1 and 2 can be utilized for the design of 

Phase 3. Carter Engineering’s team did an excellent job performing Phase 1 and 

Phase 2 of the Project. DS 

 

Dennis Strickland, Public Works Director, said this is the final stage of the Cedar Street redesign 

and it will wrap up the project.  There will be a substantial savings to the taxpayer by using 

Carter Engineering.  She has done a great job with her team.   

 

** A motion was made by Councilman Stone, seconded by Councilman Hance, to 

approve the request from staff to enter into a Professional Services Agreement with Carter 

Engineering for the Design of the Cedar Street Reconstruction Project Phase 3.   

 

The motion passed unanimously.  (4-0) 
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IV. NEW BUSINESS 

 

A. Review, consideration, and possible approval of a request from Mr. Daren Unruh 

of Amtgard, to allow overnight camping in the Main City Park for their Dragon 

Blade Wars event to be held August 30th to September 1, 2019, and matters 

related thereto.  FOR POSSIBLE ACTION 

 

Amtgard is a free to play non-profit L.A.R.P (live action role play). Members of 

this group have previously been used for security at the annual Art in the Park. 

Members of City Staff recently met with this group. Amtgard indicated at the 

meeting that there may be up to 100 people who would be camping in the park.  

Amtgard has two Proposals included with the agenda. KW 

 

Kelly Wooldridge, City Clerk, explained staff met with this group to talk about the event.  We 

have never had that many tents in the park at once.  There are some concerns about the grass.  

Mr. Unruh was present to talk about the event. 

 

Daren Unruh, 380 W. Fir, Elko, talked about the event.  They have been holding their event at 

the Welcome RV Park.  Instead of hiding at the different campgrounds, they would like to hold 

their event at the Main City Park to include the public in their events. Many of their members 

travel far and want to spend the night.  There were two proposals included in the packet:  The 

first one was for a three-day, two-night event; the second one was a two-day, one-night event. 

 

Councilman Stone asked which option worked best for them. 

 

Mr. Unruh answered that the three-day, two-night event would work best because of the 

members that travel.  A one-day event would be difficult with the travel time. 

 

Councilman Schmidtlein asked when we allowed the races at the SnoBowl, did we allow 

camping without alcohol?  He asked Mr. Unruh if they were going to allow alcohol. 

 

Mr. Unruh answered people do tend to bring their own alcohol but he wasn’t above banning 

alcohol at the event. 

 

Chief Reed said there were a lot of questions regarding weapons.  Camping in the park does 

present a problem.  Liquor needs to be controlled and perhaps they would need a special event 

liquor permit. 

 

Curtis Calder, City Manager, said at the SnoBowl event, there was a restriction of no open fires 

and no restriction on alcohol. 

 

Chief Reed said, in the past, there has been no issue with this group.  We do check on them to 

make sure there aren’t any underage drinkers.   

 

Mr. Unruh said there have been some issues over the years and they have learned from their own 

mistakes.  They have their own set of rules for keeping minors away from the drinking areas.  

There are people assigned to security that are not drinking during the event and policing the 

different camp to keep people from getting out of hand. 
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James Wiley, Parks and Recreation Director, explained his concern is the overnight camping.  

Per our special event permit, overnight camping needs to be approved by Council, for up to 2 

nights of camping.  They have held off reserving a section of the park.  If approved, he will work 

with the organizer and designate an area in the park for tent set up. 

 

** A motion was made by Councilman Stone, seconded by Councilman Schmidtlein, to 

approve Mr. Unruh with Amtgard for overnight camping in the Main City Park for their 

Dragon Blade Wars, August 30 to September 1, 2019 for a maximum of two nights 

camping up to 100 people, with the precursor that if alcohol is involved that they obtain a 

special permit, and to include security.   
 

The motion passed unanimously.  (4-0) 

   

B. Review, consideration, and possible acceptance of a Deed of Dedication from 

Bailey & Associates, LLC. to the City of Elko for a permanent, non-exclusive 

Right of Way, and matters related thereto. FOR POSSIBLE ACTION 

 

The City of Elko recently sold the subject property to Bailey & Associates, LLC. 

It was discovered during the sale process that the northeasterly 10’ of Lot 1 was 

never dedicated as right-of-way or at least Elko County could not find record of 

the dedication. This action will clear up any right-of-way concerns that came forth 

during the sale process. BT 

 

Bob Thibault, Civil Engineer, explained this has caused some confusion.  This property has 

always been assessed as 4000 sq. ft. which is 40 feet along Elm Street and 100 feet deep.  It was 

appraised as 4000 sq. ft.  Mr. Bailey won that auction and hired a land surveyor to merge lots one 

and two.  The land surveyor asked if lots one and two were 50 feet wide, why is this assessed as 

only 40 feet wide.  There was some research to find something that would have dedicated that 10 

foot strip but it was never located.  This will make record of a dedication that everyone thought 

happened years ago.   

 

** A motion was made by Councilman Schmidtlein, seconded by Councilman Hance, 

to accept the Deed of Dedication per Exhibit A and B.   

 

The motion passed unanimously.  (4-0) 

  

V. 5:30 P.M. PUBLIC HEARINGS 

 

A. Second reading and possible adoption of Ordinance No. 841, amending Title 2, 

Chapter 13, of the Elko City Code entitled “Sidewalks, Curbs, Gutters” and 

recodifying the Section as Title 8, Chapter 21, and matters related thereto.  FOR 

POSSIBLE ACTION 
 

The section of the City Municipal Code regulating the installation of curb, gutter, 

and sidewalk is currently located within the City’s Building Code (Title 2). 

Council’s adoption of the 2018 IBC on June 11, 2019 essentially repealed the 

existing Title 2 and made it necessary to move the curb, gutter, and sidewalk 
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regulations. Council initiated Ordinance No. 841 at their June 11, 2019 meeting 

and approved the first reading of Ordinance 841 on June 25, 2019. MR 

 

Michele Rambo, Development Manager, explained this is a housekeeping item.   

 

Mayor Keener called for public comment without a response. 

 

** A motion was made by Councilman Hance, seconded by Councilman Stone, to 

approve the second reading and adoption of Ordinance No. 841. 

 

The motion passed unanimously.  (4-0) 

  

B. Second reading and possible adoption of Ordinance No. 843, deleting Title 2, 

Chapter 1, Section 15 of the Elko City Code entitled “Exemptions For Existing 

Buildings, Structures And Building Service Equipment Systems,” and matters 

related thereto. FOR POSSIBLE ACTION 

 

On June 11, 2019, the 2018 International Building Code was approved by the City 

Council through the adoption of Ordinance No. 839.  Council also approved the 

initiation of Ordinance No. 843, intended to delete Title 2, Chapter 1, Section 15 

which contains similar exemptions found in the recently approved code.  

Ordinance No. 843 passed first reading on June 25, 2019. KW 

 

Kelly Wooldridge, City Clerk, explained there have been no changes to this ordinance since first 

reading.  This is another housekeeping item. 

 

Mayor Keener called for public comment without a response. 

 

** A motion was made by Councilman Stone, seconded by Councilman Hance, to 

approve the second reading and adoption of Ordinance No. 843.   

 

The motion passed unanimously.  (4-0) 

  

IV. NEW BUSINESS (Cont.) 

 

C. Review, Consideration and Possible Approval of a request from Rides & Rods 

Elko Classic Car Show for the closures of the Rides and Rods event to be held on 

September 6, 7 and 8, 2019, and matters related thereto. FOR POSSIBLE 

ACTION 
 

The Rides and Rods event has been sponsored by the ECVA in the past.  

However, over the last few years they have partnered with Elko Rides & Rods 

Classic Car Show.  This year it will be sponsored entirely by the Elko Rides and 

Rods Classic Car Shows.  Therefore, the event is presented to Council as a new 

sponsor.  The show has a few minor changes in the closures that will be presented 

at the Council meeting.  KW       

 

Councilman Stone abstained because he is involved with the event. 
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Ms. Wooldridge explained they had a meeting with Rides and Rods regarding their road 

closures.  They were able to get us a map.  This is a change from last year with a closure at Chris 

Sheerin Road.   

 

Councilman Schmidtlein asked if City Staff had any issues with the road closures.   

 

Dennis Strickland, Public Works Director, said he met with them and they are in the process of 

obtaining their own road closure devices.  The closure makes a lot of sense and is very similar to 

what the Mino Expo does.   

 

Stormy Remington, 3226 Scenic View Drive, Elko, said they got hold of a company in Salt Lake 

to rent the road closure equipment.  They have talked to Mr. Strickland about what they need for 

the event. 

 

James Wiley, Parks and Recreation Director, said there may be an issue with closing Chris 

Sheerin Way and restricting access to some park areas.  He will have to make sure no one has 

reserved those areas.  It will cause a problem if someone has a reservation for that area but 

cannot get to it.   

 

** A motion was made by Councilman Schmidtlein, seconded by Councilman Hance, 

to approve the request from Rides and Rods Elko Classic Car Show for the closures of the 

Rides and Rods event to be held on September 6, 7, & 8, 2019, giving James Wiley time to 

check on areas 2, 4 & 5 of the City Park to see if they are not already reserved, and if they 

are not he will be able to block those out so that will allow Chris Sheerin Way to be closed 

with the other closures, but moving it back to accommodate for the museum parking.   
 

The motion passed.  (3-0 Councilman Stone abstained.) 
   

VI. REPORTS 

 

A. Mayor and City Council  

Mayor Keener had opportunity to meet with the interim GOED director, 

Chris Sanchez.  He also attended the Carlin FLEAT Academy graduation on 

Saturday.   

Councilman Stone reminded everyone of Cops N Burgers tomorrow at the 

Sheriff’s Office, from 11:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. 

B. City Manager  

Curtis Calder reported on the motorcycle event held at the SnoBowl.  

Mayor Keener asked about the water rights at the SnoBown and Ryan 

Limberg said he had inquired with the Elko County Staff regarding the water 

rights but there is nothing new to report.   

Mayor Keener asked about the OHV Ordinance and Mr. Calder answered 

it should be at the next meeting for first reading.   

Mayor Keener asked if we have May sales tax yet.  Mr. Calder answered 

we have April, which was up and above what was budgeted.   

C. Assistant City Manager 
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D. Utilities Director  

Mayor Keener asked if we needed a dedication for that WRF project.  

Ryan Limberg joked that is where we have the dolphins now but they could do 

an event.  There is no word back from the VA regarding the cemetery yet. 

E. Public Works  

Dennis Strickland reported on using Hunewill Construction asphalt.  It 

seems like we did save some money on the Sage Street/Elm/Highland project.   

So far, the pavement is working quite well.  They are getting ready for the 

Micro Slurry project and hope to start in a couple of weeks. 

F. Airport Manager  

Mayor Keener commented on the fencing surrounding the airport.  It looks 

good.  Jim Foster said they are satisfied and close to closing the project out.  

They are still working out some bugs on gates.   

G. City Attorney 

H. Fire Chief 

I. Police Chief  

Chief Reed thanked the Mayor and his wife for attending the FLEAT 

Academy graduation.  They had a 10-minute ceremony for dedicating Walters 

Court at the Police Station.  He thanked Councilman Hance for his support 

for the street sign and a donation to the Honor Guard for equipment.  They 

found out at a meeting a little while ago that Elko County will be receiving a 

used multi-purpose emergency command post vehicle from the State. 

J. City Clerk 

K. City Planner 

L. Development Manager 

N. Parks and Recreation Director  

James Wiley reported the Sports Complex has been busy but wanted Bob 

Thibault to give the report on that.  They have done two applications of 

mosquito spraying.  He hears the mosquitos are a little bit down so he might 

do one more application.  This is the heavy events season for the Parks and 

Recreation. This weekend is Art in the Park and the Silver State Stampede.   

O. Civil Engineer  

Bob Thibault reported on the progress at the Sports Complex.  

Councilman Hance asked about the floor in the Comfort Station and Mr. 

Thibault answered that is still being investigated.  There should be a report at 

the end of the week.   

Mayor Keener asked about Planning Commission meeting and the item 

regarding the Cambridge Estates.  Was there any public comment?  Scott 

Wilkinson said there was some public comment.  One neighbor that had a 

driveway that backs up to Celtic Drive commented and felt the subdivision 

would cause some traffic concerns.  We don’t believe that to be the case.  A 

school in that location would create more traffic than the proposed 

development.   

Dennis Strickland said he looked at the concrete in the Comfort Station 

and thought the contractor didn’t do his due diligence.  It was left unprotected 

and open for this type of issue. 

P. Building Official 
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Mayor Keener asked about the artwork donated by Mr. Rutner for the Animal Shelter.   

 

Curtis Calder answered they put that set of artwork out to bid twice but received no bidders.  

They are considering breaking up the set and selling them individually. 

 

VII. LABOR NEGOTIATIONS 

 

A. Closed session to discuss ongoing labor negotiations with the Elko Police Officers 

Protective Association, IUPA and matters related thereto. INFORMATION 

ONLY–NO ACTION REQUIRED 

 

Note: This portion of the meeting may be closed pursuant to NRS 288; 

therefore the Council may move to adjourn the meeting prior to 

consideration of this item. 

 

The meeting was closed during Labor Negotiation discussion. 

 

COMMENTS BY THE GENERAL PUBLIC 

 

Pursuant to N.R.S. 241, this time is devoted to comments by the public, if any, and 

discussion of those comments. No action may be taken upon a matter raised under this 

item on the agenda until the matter itself has been specifically included on a successive 

agenda and identified as an item for possible action. ACTION WILL NOT BE TAKEN 

 

There were no public comments.  
 

After the meeting closed, it was discovered that Item C. - WRF Secondary Clarifier No. 3 Project 

Final Acceptance was not completed.  Mayor Keener read the item into the record again and a 

new motion followed: 

 

** A motion was made by Councilman Stone, seconded by Councilman Hance, for final 

acceptance of the WRF Secondary Clarifier No. 3 Project, and reducing Gerber’s 

liquidated damages penalties of $1000 per calendar day from $62,000 to $52,000 as final 

acceptance.   

The motion passed unanimously.  (4-0) 

  

There being no further business, Mayor Reece Keener adjourned the meeting. 

 

 

 

 

_________________________________          ______________________________ 

Mayor Reece Keener                                       Kelly Wooldridge, City Clerk 

 

 



City of Elko
Fire Department

2019 Semi Annual Report



Major Call Type Breakdown



Major Call Type Breakdown Per Month



Incident Statistics



Incident Statistics
Incidents by Day of the Week



Incident Statistics
Average Response Time per Zone



Incident Statistics
Response Time Compliance with Light and Sirens



Incident Statistics
Response Time Compliance with Light and Sirens per Zone



Maintenance



Fire Prevention
Inspections

• 85 Plan reviews

• 15 Fire Investigations

• 32 Nuisance Abatement Inspections



Fire Prevention
Public Education

• 29 Public Education Programs
13,715 Student Interaction

• 29 Fire Drills
13,715 Student Interactions

• 10 Station Tours



Training

• Career Staff – 2,305.25 Hours

• Volunteer – 567 Hours



Training
Certifications:

1 – Firefighter I
6 – Firefighter II
1 – Incident Safety Officer
5 – Hazmat Incident Commander
3 – Fire Instructor I
1 – National Emergency Management 

Basic Academy
3 – Fire Instructor II
1 – Fire Inspector I
4 – Fire Investigator



Volunteers

• Responded to 41 Incidents
319 hours and 03 minutes on scene

• 2 Special Events



Awards

Fire Chief Matthew Griego was 
nominated for the 2019 International 

Association of Fire Chiefs (IAFC) Fire Chief of 
the Year Award



Awards

2019 Nevada State Firefighters 
Association 

Fire Department of the Year



Video



Questions?


